
 
 
 

 

 

Telephone: 01962 881410                                                                                             14th June 2024 

E-mail: admin@kingsworthy.hants.sch.uk                                                                Newsletter Number: 34 

www.kingsworthy.hants.sch.uk 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Summer Holiday Lunch Scheme 

 

Winchester Basics Bank are inviting families with school-aged children (who live or attend 

a school in the city of Winchester and some surrounding areas, including Alresford) who 

feel they need some extra help over the school holidays to register for their Holiday Lunch 

Scheme. 

The aim of the scheme is to provide food to cover 5 lunches per child per week. Please 

note that the holiday lunch scheme is in addition to their normal operation, and does not count towards the 

number of standard vouchers you can receive.  However, they ask that you don’t claim both during the same 

period of time.  If you need more support, please register for a full food parcel for all the family –

 www.winchesterbasicsbank.co.uk/get-help  

Please be aware that the food supplied is designed to replace the hot meal and will be tinned/dried; they do not 

have food items suitable for packed lunch style meals.  They can offer food suitable for most dietary 

requirements. 

This summer they have 4 locations for you to collect from: 

Bar End (The Vineyard Church, SO23 9NR) – Mondays and Thursdays, 10 a.m. – 12 p.m.; 

Highcliffe (21a Penton Place, Milland Road, SO23 0PZ) – Tuesdays and Fridays, 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. 

New Alresford (St Gregory’s Church, SO24 9HD) – Wednesdays, 10 a.m. – 12 p.m.; 

Weeke (St Barnabas Church, SO22 6DS) – Thursdays, 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. 

You will be asked to nominate which location you will be collecting your food from. 

Collections will be necessary 3 times from your chosen hub – each collection will contain 10 lunches. 

The dates will be: 

Week 1/2     Between Monday 15th July and Friday 19th July. 

Week 3/4     Between Monday 29th July and Friday 2nd August. 

Week 5/6     Between Monday 12th August and Friday 16th August. 

  

Closing date is Sunday 7th July 2024. 

To register click here: SUMMER HOLIDAY LUNCH SCHEME  

If you need support for the whole family, please register for a full food parcel at: 

www.winchesterbasicsbank.co.uk/get-help 
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Year 5 Camp 

 

Last Friday, we had the best event of the year, Year 5 Camp! Something we had 
been itching to do all year. Arriving at normal time, we went down to the 
Woodland Walk to set up camp. We then found out our tent groups and spent 
time putting up our tents which was a pretty complex task! We spent the day in 
groups doing a variety of activities including: laser-tag, collaborative art, fire 
lighting and tent-time which was where we got to relax and arrange our beds and 
belongings in preparation for the tidy tent competition! We had a very active and 
busy evening too! We played Capture the Flag, did a Scavenger Hunt, had hot 
chocolate and s’mores around the campfire and had an appetizing dinner of burgers, hot-dogs and pizza. We 
then got into our pjs and watched Wonka to chill out before bedtime. When we got back to our cosy tents, our 
glow sticks and fairy lights had lit up the Woodland Walk which made it look entrancing! We all went to bed and 
went to sleep…eventually! We woke up pretty early when the birds started singing and enjoyed a yummy 
breakfast before being collected by our parents. The whole thing was amazing and probably the best event at 
school so far! 

(written by Safia (5S) and Charlotte B (5W)) 

I loved Year 5 camp! My favourite part was capture the flag and it was fun having a game of Who at 12 o clock! 
Thomas 5S 

My favourite things at camp was the laser-tag because it was really fun! Rafal 5W 

The best bit was the laser-tag! It was really fun to do something different! Orla P 5S 

I enjoyed tent-time because it made it feel homely and I was with my friends Isabelle K 5W 

10 Outstandings 

 

Congratulations to Isabelle (Carisbrooke), Charlotte (Portchester) and Stella 
(Windsor) who joined the 10 Os club this week. So many children on 9 at 
the moment. Who will join them next? 



Greek Workshop at Winchester College! 

 

On Monday 3rd and 10th June, Y6 were lucky enough to go on a trip to Winchester College to learn more about 
the Ancient Greeks! They had a chance to look around the museum, hold a real ancient coin and arrow head and 
even had a chance to take part in a democratic vote. Here’s what they had to say: 

“I really enjoyed having time to look around the museum and find out about the Greeks’ daily life and beliefs 
through their real vases. It was also really interesting when we got to hold the metal objects because we 
managed to guess what they were made and used for.” Nathan and Harvey, 6S 

 

“Our trip to Winchester College was amazing and gave us the chance to learn something new. We were able to 
design our own Greek vase. We learned about democracy and voted using Greek counters on which artefact we 
could take home – if allowed!”  

Brooklyn and Leah 6B 

Sports Day Results  

 

This week the children received their certificates in assembly from the track and field events. It was a pleasure to 
see all of the children cheering on their friends for the events that they had won as we have been talking a lot 
about good sportsmanship in assemblies this week. Below are the results from Sports Day – it was very close 
between Arundel and Portchester. Thank you once again to everyone who came to watch and who helped their 
child/ren join in with as many events as possible.  

 

                                       A huge congratulations to Arundel! 

 
 

(Written by Mrs Morgan) 



Summer Share a Story  

 

It was great to see so many grown-ups for the Share a Story this morning. How lucky were we with the weather?! 
Just missing a downpour! There were a huge variety of books being read from some very topical Greek mythology 
for the Year 6s, Taylor Swift from the ‘Little People, Big Dreams’ series and even some extracts from novels. We 
have planned in dates for the next academic year for a spring and summer ‘share’ so if you were unable to make 
it today, look out for them next year.  

 PTFA News - Tea Towels & Frozen Fridays! 

 

As a fundraiser for the PTFA, your children have contributed their self portraits to make a lovely keepsake tea 
towel, which are available to order from TODAY! Please see attached information sheet which has all the details, 
and how to order.  Please note the 2 options for KS1 & KS2. 
 
Please also see our attached flier about our upcoming FROZEN FRIDAY’S!  A perfect opportunity for an end of 
week treat! 

Maths Shed 

 

There has been a landslide victory for the class winner this week for the first one of this last half term. 4R 
managed to end far ahead of everyone else, but there was a close call between second and third place. Well done 
to the individual winners!  

Can you make it the top next week?  

Classes 

1st Place – 4R   

2nd Place – 1CW  

3rd Place – 4D  

  

Individuals 

1st Place – Vlad, Year 4 

2nd Place – Ayush, Year 4 

3rd Place – James, Year 1 

 

 (Written by Mrs Smyth) 

 



 

Jamie Dodson 

Headteacher 

Spelling Shed  

 

The competition between 4D and 4R has continued this term, with 4D just knocking 4R 
off the top spot. 2C followed closely behind, but it wasn’t enough for a top spot this week. 

Well done to Oliver who tops the leader board for another week and an amazing effort from Vlad 
and Arthur too. Keep up the great spelling! 

Happy Spelling! 

Classes 

1st Place – 4D 

2nd Place – 4R 

3rd Place – 2C 

 

Individuals 

1st Place – Oliver, Year 4 

2nd Place – Vlad, Year 4 

3rd Place – Arthur, Year 2 

 

(Written by Mrs Cowling)  

House Points – Week Seven 

 

 

 
Portchester 

666 

 
Carisbrooke 

531 

 
Arundel 

497  

 
Windsor 

486 

House Points – Termly Positions  

 

 

 
Windsor 

1st        

 
Arundel 

2nd         

 
Carisbrooke 

3rd              

 
Portchester 

4th      


